
 

 

[Slocum, Helen E.] 
 
 

Helen E. Slocum 

 
Helen Esther Slocum, only child of Ray and the late Violet Mack Slocum 

passed away June 24 after an illness of three years. 
Helen was born November 2, 1918, and graduated in the class of 1937 

from Perry High School and later took a course in Homemaking at St. 
Lawrence University at Canton, finishing her training at a hospital in Port 

Chester, N.Y.  After returning home she was assistant dietician at the 

Community Hospital in Warsaw which position she filled until compelled to 
resign on account of health. 

Helen was in young girlhood a great lover of cattle and raised a number 
of purebred animals which she showed at county and state fairs receiving 

many ribbons of merit for showmanship and the cattle. 
Helen leaves to mourn her loss, her father and aunt, Miss Eva Mack. 

The funeral services which were private were held from the home Monday 
afternoon with Rev. Julia Tobey [Universalist] conducting the burial services 

at Glenwood cemetery. 
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